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Prince George Rotary Board Meeting
October 3, 2022, Minutes
Via Zoom

Meeting called to order at 6:05 p.m.

Voting members present: Cynthia Mitchell, Brian Manning, Lillian Boyd, Jan Rowley, Mark Creech, Chana Amaro, Donna Street. Acting Secretary present, Carol Woodward.

Motions:  
· Minutes moved & seconded (Chana/Jan). Adopted
· Treasurer’s Report moved & seconded (Jan/Donna). Accepted
· Motion by Chana & seconded by Jan to purchase $50 of items quarterly via Amazon Smile for the Clements Care Cart. Approved
· Motion by Jan & seconded by Chana to spend up to $200 for appetizers for our October 26th End Polio Now Social at Luca. Approved
· Motion by Jan & seconded by Chana to donate up to $250 seed money to the Prince George High School. Approved

Topics Discussed:

Cynthia announced that we had received the room lease.

She further announced that Mary Ford had submitted her resignation.

Discussion ensued about the Rotary tent. Jan and Dana to confer about Dana’s communication with the County that apparently borrowed our tent from our room.

Cynthia will direct a request for a donation from the Prince George Public Safety Foundation to the Club Foundation.

Winter Social on November 30 at Stodola was discussed with no action being taken. Discussion was whether it would be a small-scale informal club social or a larger more inclusive event. There was also discussion of catering or potluck food, whether we will need to charge each person who attends, or whether Don Vtipil is providing the venue gratis or whether there will be a booking charge. Cynthia agreed to do some further checking.

Jan reminded the board of the End Polio Now Social on October 26th at Luca from 5-8 pm. It will be held on the patio if weather permits.  Luca will donate 10% of all food sales that day to our club on behalf of End Polio Now.  She acknowledged the assistance of Deloris Jefferson with graphics and posters.

It was announced that the club had receive $126.12 from the Boulevard Flower Gardens fundraiser.

Service Projects:  Donna reminded us to turn in hours to her for community volunteer service hours. Cynthia again encouraged us to move forward on a site for another Rotary Little Library.

Public Image:  Chana requested that Deloris, Lili, and Katie have access to our Facebook page. Carol promised to make them editors.

Youth Services:  Action was taken to provide $250 seed money to the Prince George High School Interact Club.

Club Administration/Programs: Lillian reported that the upcoming program hosts had been reminded of their days. She was unsure if Michael Moore is back in the U.S. He has a program in October. Bill Gandel and Pat Hale have the programs in November.

The Rotary Foundation:  Jan recommended that every member donate every year to The Rotary Foundation.  A suggestion was raised to begin doing “Fireside Chats” again.

Dictionary Project: Alisa noted that she had ordered the new dictionaries. Jan will also check and see how many of the prior dictionaries that we still have so we can find alternate uses for them.

District Grant Project:  There was no update on the multi-club grant project.

Club Bylaws:  It was agreed by consensus that the updating of the club bylaws would be postponed until after the District Conference and the Foundation Awards Banquet.

Upon motion the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
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